








July 1, 2019 

The Honorable Patty Murray 
Ranking Member, Senate Health, Education, Labor and Pensions Committee 
428 Senate Dirksen Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Ranking Member Murray, 

Badger State Sheriffs' Association (BSSA) and Wisconsin Sheriffs and Deputy Sheriffs Association 
(WS&DSA) ru·e writing to express our opposition to legislation legalizing the importation of 
prescription drugs from foreign countries. BSSA is a statewide organization representing all of 
Wisconsin's 72 Sheriffs and WS&DSA is a statewide organization representing over 1,000 members, 
including Sheriffs, Deputies. BSSA and WS&DSA have a joint legislative committee and work closely 
on public safety issues of concern to our members. BSSA/WS&DSA submit this letter as a follow-up to 
the resolutions of the National Sheriffs' Association' and the International Association of Chiefs of 
Police" opposing drug importation. 

Proposals to legalize importing foreign presc1iption drugs would jeopardize the safety of the public and 
law enforcement officers by opening the drug supply in the U.S. to dangerous counterfeit drugs. A 
recent report"' found that law enforcement would have difficulty keeping up with an increased flow of 
pharmaceutical products across U.S. borders, increasing the incentive and likelihood for trafficking 
counterfeit drugs. U.S. law enforcement and regulators would no longer be able to ensure a safe 
prescription drug supply. 

Imported counterfeit drugs are already taking a toll on communities in Wisconsin and across the U.S. In 
Wisconsin, 926 people died from drug overdoses in 2017. Neru·ly half of those cases involved synthetic 
opioids such as fentanyl.1v An influx of this dangerous drug coming into our country and into Wisconsin 
would only increase the number of overdose related deaths. 

Furthermore, an influx of counterfeit drugs containing fentanyl provides a significant threat to law 
enforcement officers. Exposure to even minimal amounts of fentanyl can be deadly for law enforcement 
who are responding to emergency calls. Opening trafficking channels by legalizing imported drugs would 
put law enforcement officers at a higher risk of coming into contact with this lethal substance. 

Law enforcement in Wisconsin and across the country are already expending significant resources 
responding to the opioid epidemic. Prescription drug importation might lower prescription drug costs for 
some consumers, but these costs would be shifted to law enforcement. Additional resources would need 
















